
 

 

 

Recommendation for Council Action (Purchasing) 

Austin City Council Item ID: 9215 Agenda Number 61. 

Meeting Date: August 25, 2011 

Department: Purchasing 

Subject 
 
Authorize negotiation and execution of Amendment No. 1 to an Interlocal Agreement with the Capital Area Council 
of Governments (CAPCOG) for aerial laser measurement services for high-resolution elevation data and contours 
through an existing contract between CAPCOG and Sanborn Map Company, Inc. to extend the interlocal agreement 
for twelve months and to increase the interlocal agreement in an amount not to exceed $100,000 for a total agreement 
amount not to exceed $450,000. 

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
Funding in the amount of $100,000 is contingent upon approval of the Fiscal Year 2011-2012 Operating Budget of  
the Financial and Administrative Services Department, Communication and Technology Management.  
 
 

Fiscal Note 
 
There is no unanticipated fiscal impact. A fiscal note is not required. 
 
 
Purchasing 
Language: Interlocal Agreement. 

Prior Council 
Action: March 10, 2011- Approved original contract 

For More 
Information: 

Mick Osborne, Sr. Buyer Specialist/974 2995 
 

Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

      

MBE / WBE: 

This Interlocal Agreement is exempt from the MBE/WBE Ordinance. This exemption is in 
compliance with Chapter 2-9C of the City Code (Minority Owned and Women Owned 
Business Enterprise Procurement Program). No subcontracting opportunities were identified; 
therefore, no goals were established for this contract. 
 



 

 

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 
This Interlocal Agreement between the City of Austin and Capital Area Council of Governments (CAPCOG) is for 
aerial laser measurement services to acquire approximately 1050 square miles of Light Detection and Ranging 
(LiDAR) data with high vertical accuracy in the Austin area. This data is used by all City of Austin departments 
working with Global Information Systems (GIS) and the captured contour data will be used to meet the immediate 
needs of the City’s strategic initiatives for homeland security, public safety, infrastructure management, land 
development activities, and quality of life.  
 
This work was not completed this spring due to weather and tree canopy conditions and the contract term expires on 
September 15, 2011. This proposed Amendment No. 1 will extend the contract by twelve months to allow for the 
completion of the work and increase the contract amount by $100, 000 for a total contract amount not to exceed 
$450,000.  

 


